AAUW Board Meeting

October 8, 2013
AAUW Board met at the I. J. Holton Intermediate School.  Present were Carla Anderson Diekmann, Peggy Benzkofer, Joyce Goetz, DedaRae Graber, Sue Grove, Kathy Kester, Catherine Lemons, Jill Maxfield and Ruth Monson.
Secretary’s report was approved. 
There was no Treasurer’s report.  Board members were referred to the newsletter.  An annual review of the Treasurer’s books was done by Sue and Marijo who found record books complete.

Catherine Lemons reported that the branch currently has 66 members.  The new member event in September was very successful.  Thanks to Catherine for the new membership directory and new nametags for members.
Carla reported a schedule change for January and March of 2014.  January’s member meeting will be Kathryn Colescot Burke, a national park ranger.  Sandy Anderson from Mower County Refreshed will speak at the March meeting.  Both meetings will take place at Riverland (room to be announced).
Sue reported that the AAUW House Tour brought in an estimated gross income of $3195.  A discussion took place regarding the best time of year for the next house tour.

Sue reported that we have been invited to host the 2015 AAUW State Convention in Austin.  If we decide to host the event, Marijo and Sue have offered to be co-chairs.  

Marie has updated our website.  Sue encouraged everyone to visit the new website – http://austin-mn.aauw.net/
A discussion took place about creating a Mission Statement for our branch, as a way to “brand” our branch.  The Board will continue this discussion with the goal of completing the Mission Statement by May 2014. 

Peggy gave a Women’s History Month update.  She and Carolyn Bogott will meet with teacher Lisa Saunders soon, and are looking into the possibility of using local women to speak about Title IX.

New Business:  Kathy will have a sign-up sheet to enlist callers for the monthly meetings.  Peggy mentioned that there may be a couple of members needing rides to the monthly meetings.  Sue and Peggy will look into rides for these members. Sue reported that the State has a “Leader on Loan” program to provide speakers or assistance for the local branches.

Newsletter items are to be submitted to Rae Dawn on or before the last Friday of the month.  Agenda items are to be submitted to Marijo and Sue on or before the first Tuesday of the month.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Monson, Secretary 

General meeting for October 8 was a tour of the I. J. Holton Intermediate School, led by Principal Jean McDermott.  Prior to the meeting, representatives from the Austin Public Schools spoke about the upcoming levy referendum.
